

Office of the Dean

205 Duck Pond Drive, Blacksburg, VA 24061 540-231-7910 | cvmdean@vt.edu vetmed.vt.edu

January 20, 2022

Ian Patrick Doody 11300 Mtn View Road Damascus, Maryland 20872

Dear lan,

I am very pleased to inform you that you have been selected as the recipient of the Richard B. Talbot Memorial Award. This award recognizes the veterinary student who has achieved the highest academic standing among their DVM class. Please accept my sincere congratulations on this honor!

I am delighted that you will be a permanent part of this historic award for the college.

Your name will be in the commencement program as Valedictorian and then the Richard B. Talbot Award will be presented as part of the commencement program. In addition to the Talbot award, you will also be awarded \$7,850.00 from the Richard B. Talbot Memorial Scholarship Fund.

A current photograph will be needed in the next couple of weeks for a campus news release. To schedule an appointment, please contact Andrew Mann, Interim Assistant Director of Communications at (231-9005, <a href="mailto:andrewfjmann@vt.edu">andrewfjmann@vt.edu</a>) who will coordinate a time that fits your schedule.

Again, congratulations on this well-deserved recognition of your hard work during your time with us at the Virginia-Maryland College of Veterinary Medicine. I look forward to hearing of your future success.

Sincerely.

M. Daniel Givens

Dean

C: Mr. Lee Talbot

Dr. Jennifer Hodgson Mr. Andrew Mann